
 

 

Seattle HPHC: Invitation from Hyun Jin "Preston" Moon's group, Family Peace 
Center 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
March 8, 2025 
 

Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

A couple of weeks ago, Nathan Breland, his wife Maruko and their son (who are members of Preston 

Moon's group aka Family Peace Center) visited our church and made appointment with some of you for 

coffee or lunch. Later, some others of their members like Mr. Mike Yakawich and Mr. Robert Bleu called 

and sent invitations by email for their event on August 17th in their church "Family Peace Center" in 

Lynnwood WA. 

 

Brothers and sisters, some of you may feel that it is okay to meet with them or to check their event on the 

17th. However, our True Mother requested us not to have any give and take with them. Even with your 

good intentions, please do not have give and take with them. It is better that you use your time attending 

our One Day Divine Principle Seminar on the 17th at our Seattle Family Church in Ballard. That way you 

can help build stronger foundation for our Heavenly Parent and True Parents and support our church 

growth here in Seattle. 

 

By the way, below is what Rev. Kevin Thompson shared with us regarding this and I hope that everyone 

of you will follow our True Mother's request. 

 

Thank you very much and happy blessed new week! God bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 

 

Seattle HPHC Pastor 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 

 

True mother's request is to stay away and have no give and take. We should make sure that our members 

know about mother's request. If we go to this it provides give and take and it's better there is no give and 

take. 

 

Kevin Thompson 

 

Senior Pastor West Region 

Family Federation for World Peace and Unification USA, HSA-UWC 

kthomRson@ unification,org 

2305 Washington Avenue, San Leandro, CA 94577 


